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NOTICE The Securities Commission of The Bahamas is pleased to announce the release of its 
updated Guidelines for Licensees and Registrants on the Prevention of Money Laundering and 
Countering the Financing of Terrorism.  The updated Guidelines for Licensees and Registrants 
on the Prevention of Money Laundering and Countering the Financing of Terrorism were 
approved by the Board and brought into effect on March 24th, 2009. 
 
These Guidelines have been updated primarily to reflect amendments to the Securities Industry 
Act, 1999.  Section 94 of the Securities Industry Act, 1999 (SIA) provides that the Commission 
may publish Guidelines, Regulations or Rules however Guidelines shall not be taken as having 
the force of law.  Section 94 of the SIA has been amended to remove the lack of enforceability 
of Guidelines, by virtue of the following Act: 
 

(i) Securities Industry (Amendment) Act, 2008, gazetted as Act No.33 of 2008 
 
Licensees and Registrants should note that the Securities Industry (Amendment) Act, 2008 took 
effect from February 12th, 2009. 

 
The Securities Commission of The Bahamas updated 'Guidelines for Licensees and Registrants 
on the Prevention of Money Laundering and Countering the Financing of Terrorism’ have been 
posted on the Securities Commission’s website for your viewing at www.scb.gov.bs. 
 
Any questions regarding these Guidelines should be directed to: 
 

The Policy and Research Department 
Securities Commission of The Bahamas 

3rd Floor, Charlotte House, 
Shirley & Charlotte Streets 

P.O. Box N 8347, Nassau, Bahamas 
Tel (242) 356-6291 
Fax (242) 356-7530 

Email: info@scb.gov.bs 
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